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On May 29, 2020, we announced in the document “Additional Accepted Japanese Language Proficiency Tests for 

Ritsumeikan Asia Pacific University International Undergraduate Applications” that applicants who will take the J-

CAT will receive further instructions for taking the test after the stage 1 results are announced. However, from July 

8, 2020, we will change the timing of the announcement, and applicants will receive further instructions after the 

application deadline instead.  

 

1. Testing Method Announcement 

The timing of the announcement will be changed from after the stage 1 result notification to after the application 

deadline. APU will designate certain dates when applicants can take the J-CAT after the application deadline, and 

applicants will be able to choose the date they would like to take the test. APU will announce the available test dates 

by email after the application deadline. 

 

2. Requesting to take the J-CAT 

Within the APU Online Application System, please indicate that you will not be able to submit scores of either EJU 

or JLPT and that you would like to take the J-CAT. 

 

 

For more details regarding the additional accepted scores, please be sure to refer to the Undergraduate Application 

Handbook available on the admissions website:  

https://admissions.apu.ac.jp/material_download/ 

 

Contact: Admissions Office (International) 

Telephone: +81-977-78-1119  

Email: welcome@apu.ac.jp 

 

https://admissions.apu.ac.jp/material_download/

